Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting
Thursday, May 7, 2020

Due to the COVID-19 restrictions, the Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held by Webex Conference and broadcasted live on the Borough’s Facebook page.
The Community Development Committee was called to order by Chairman David Quarry at 5:00 PM.
Committee Members present were Chairman David Quarry (Council Room), President Johnathan Hyde (Council Room) and Vice President Sean Steeg (Home on Computer).
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members present were Councilman David Fortson (Home on Computer), Councilman James Bair (Home on Computer), Borough Manager Chris Stevens (Council Room) and Borough SecretaryRichard King (Council Room).
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to recognized the guest for public comments and there were no guest present.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to the Grants Administrators report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens reported that Yenter will be restarting the Curb-cut work any day out by the High School.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens reported that the county has filed an extension to July 4, 2020 increasing the curb-cut deadline.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we are still dealing with the state on the Micro-Enterprise Loan fund.  Chris said we have sent them a 2-page application process and they have sent their changes to this, which we made changes to and sent back so we are now waiting on DCED.
Chairman David Quarry proceeded to Old Business.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens spoke on the rescheduling of the Borough Clean-up days.  Chris said we are waiting to see about the inmates and if we cannot use them, then the Maintenance Crew and Hollenbaugh Trash and Recycling could do this.  Chris said he has already talked to both.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens reported that the Yard Waste will be open on Saturday’s from 7:00 AM to 12:00 Noon and during the week Hollenbaugh will open it.
Vice-President Sean Steeg asked about the recycling and yard waste on the website.  Borough Manager Chris Stevens said they are on the website and they are separate from each other.
Chairman David Quarry spoke on forgiving a month of the recycling charge since places were closed.  Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that he has talked to Brad Hollenbaugh about this.  Chris said that the recycling charges will be removed from the bill going out in June.
The Community Development Committee recommends a motion and second to remove the recycling charges from the bill going out in June due to the COVID-19 restrictions of opening.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens reported that Street Sweeping will start on Monday, May 11, 2020.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens reported that during the week of May 11, 2020, there will be no parking tickets issued and starting Monday, May 18, 2020 the parking tickets will start being issued.
Vice-President Sean Steeg asked about the Farmers Market and how it went.  Borough Manager Chris Stevens said they were taking orders online and they have designed it for walking thru in person.
The Community Development Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:10 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary


